

Dear Friends,

We want to begin this update by praising God for his provision. In our last letter, we shared the need to upgrade our digital storage system for all of our video projects. We received several donations to help with this need. A few weeks ago, one of our supporting churches (Riggles Gap Bible Church) held their VBS and selected to give their VBS offering toward our storage needs. The kids, with the help of their parents, raised over \$2,000. We are always humbled by the giving of God's people and even more so when kids sacrificially and joyfully give to the Lord.

With the help of these gifts, we have been able to purchase and install the new storage equipment. We are already enjoying many of the additional features of this system and are continuing to set up some additional features.

We have intentionally scheduled our summer months to have fewer travels, allowing us to catch up on editing video projects. After returning from Africa, we had a number of videos to edit. You can watch a few of them by clicking the links below or visiting **youtube.com/lensoftheharvest.** 

In May, we travelled to Montreal, Quebec, Canada to make a video for Missionary Josh Pate. The Pates served in Ivory Coast for a period of time. They were the original missionary family that invited us to Africa. However, God moved them to Montreal to pastor a church there. The Pates asked us to help make a video about their transition by capturing footage both in Ivory Coast and in Montreal.

In addition to working on these missions videos, we also enjoyed a trip to West Virginia to help one of our supporting churches make a promotional video and a Gospel presentation video. We have also dedicated much time this summer to editing our Alaska missions documentary; we are really excited to see some significant progress. In August, Nathan will make one more trip to Alaska to capture a final segment for the video.

Thank you for your ongoing support of our ministry.

Thank you, Nathan, Hannah, Grace, and Micah.